
Kimbolton Parish Council 
 

Minutes of the Face to Face Parish Council Meeting at Kimbolton Village Hall on Tuesday 4th 
October 2022 at 7.45pm  

 
Present:  Cllrs Ed Rollings, Henry Beaumont, Jo Read, Doug Underwood and Brian Morris. 
 

In Attendance: Brian Tonks (Lengthsman and Footpath Co-ordinator). 
 

1. To receive apologies for absence. – Cllr Becky Beaumont, Will Mears and John Stone. 
 

2. To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interest. - None 
 

3. To adopt minutes of the previous meeting – Minutes of 6th September 2022 were 
confirmed.   

 
4. Village Reports – 

4.1 Footpaths – (Brian Tonks) 
- It has been reported that the gate at the church yard won’t close on Paul Phillip’s 

land. The gate has warped and fallen off the hinges – work is required for repair. 
- Kill horse lane – it has been reported that non slip covering is required on the 

walkway. 
 
4.2 Lengthsman - (Brian Tonks).   
 - Nothing to report. 
 
4.3 Drainage Grant   

 - Drainage works will commence w/c 10/10 
 - Works at Stanley Bank have been completed. 
   

4.4 Update on A4112 Road Safety/Speeding. 
- SID has been active over the last month. 
- Members of the public raise concerns that speeding is still an issue in the village and 
there seems to be more HGV traffic travelling through the village.  
- Recommendations discussed included signage on the A49 stating road isn’t suitable 
for AHGVs  
- Further recommendations that more 30 speed signs are placed throughout the 
village and a second SID was also discussed. 
- A recommendation of hiring a speed gun was made by a member of the public, Cllr 
Ed Rollings is to investigate the legality and cost. Further discussions will be required. 

 
5. Finance – To note the financial position and consider the following payments  

5.1 Online banking 
- This is now in the process of being set up. Cllrs Will Mears and Ed Rollings have a 

login. Jo Read is awaiting a login. 
 

5.2 Payment to Annabel Beaumont for Clerk Services. 
- This was agreed by all present 
- CHQ 789 £663.70 

 
5.3 Payment received for Precept £4775.75 

 
5.4  Accounts submitted to Little Johns 
 

6 Kimbolton Village Hall 
- Kitchen works have been completed. 

 
7 Hamnish Village Hall 

- It has been reported that the committee are low on funds 
- A fund raiser was carried out and was a great success. 



- The parish council will review the option to assist with the overspend at the next 
meeting when the 2022/23 budget will be prepared. 

 
8 Planning Applications – none to discuss 

 

9 Assets of Community Value. 
- Nothing to report 

o Update at next meeting. 
 
10 To note Correspondence  

- Welsh rally coming through on 9th October 2022 
 

11 Any Other Business  
 
11.1 Proposal from Cecil Price RE: Land at Whyle Brook 
-  A letter has been written from Cllr Wigan to Planning authorities, currently no 

response from council. 
-  Ed to request update. 
- No planning applications have been received. 
- The touring caravan has now been on site for 12 months. 

 

12 Public Forum – To receive comments from members of the public. 
- It has been noted that the notice boards by Hamnish Church require rebuilding. 
- It was noted that the hedge by Chestnut Avenue requires cutting, it is overhanging 

the footpath. Cllr Ed Rollings to contact the landowner. 
- Meeting dates for 2023 need to be given to Judie Welsh for the community 

magazine. 
 

14. To raise matters for next agenda 
       - Budget for 2023/24  
 

15. To note date of next meeting – 6th December 2022 at 7.45pm 
 

16. Meeting Closed at 8.25pm 
 
 

Signed:     ……………………………………………. 
 
Date:         ……………………………………………. 

 
Correspondence – Bell Beaumont, The Wing Flat, Hamnish Leominster, 

Herefordshire, HR6 0QR Email: kimboltonclerk@gmail.com 
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